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District Officers: 
District Governor: PDG/PCC Mitchell 
Semans  
5200 N 150 E  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219-508-1224  
Bogey2308@gmail.com 
   
 
1ST VDG: Nick Gonzalez  
3204 Teresa St  
Portage, IN 46368  
(C ) 219.588.4893  
Nsg1917@yahoo.com  
 
2nd VDG: Stephen Helmken  
6522 W Laura Lane  
LaPorte, IN 46350  
(H) 219.879.2529  
( C ) 219.561.3561  
Lionstephenjh@gmail.com 
 
Cabinet Secretary: Carolyn Laviolette 
3017 Bender Street 
Portage, IN 46368 
(H) 219-508-1224  
( C ) 219-741-2340 

lioncarolynlaviolette@outlook.com 
 

Cabinet Treasurer: Tiffany Nagai  
1755 E 400 N  
Knox, IN 46534  
(H) 219.716.3844  
Tiffanypressel@hotmail.com  
 
   
 
Newsletter Editor: Whitney Martin  
P.O. BOX 223  
La Crosse, IN 46348  
( C ) 219.393.8913  
Wls.whitney@gmail.com 
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Dear 25A Lions,  
 
 
I apologize for holding up the newsletter this month things have just been crazy busy and 
hectic.  Writing an article every month is the hardest thing for me to do as DG.  With that being said, 
we have to do the hard things to pave the path to success.  We all make sacrifices in our lives, 
professionally, personally and even with volunteering.  If writing an article is the hardest thing to do 
then being DG isn’t so bad.  I LOVE LIONS I LOVE HELPING PEOPLE!!! To get to do that then I may need 
to do things that I don’t wanna.  The journey that I have taken to be DG has given me some great 
opportunities to help people.  From the service ideas to the process of how people and clubs get 
things done, I have been able to not only take things back to my club and community but also been 
able to improve my life both personally and professionally.  The training that LCI and Indiana Lions 
have help in all aspects of life.  A few weeks ago I attended my first USA Canada forum and by the end 
of the forum I thought what took me so long why haven’t I done this before now.  Lions is just like 
anything else, you get out of it what you put in.  Bottom line for most of us is we just want to help 
someone and that’s what LIONS do, we help, We Serve, in whatever capacity it is, that’s why we are 
Lions.  So if that means writing an article every month, stepping up to be President of our club or even 
just supporting other Lions so we can keep things peaceful and positive then so be it.  That’s what we 
do to help.  I hope all of you keep on mind the positive impact that you have on someone when you 
lend a helping hand or even a word of encouragement.  Keep up the great work you do as Lions and as 
a decent human being.  God Bless and May the Lions Be With You 
 
 
DG Mitchell Semans  
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Greetings fellow Lions! Time sure flies quickly; we are 
already one-quarter through the Lions year. 
Temperatures are still warm, but soon the leaves will 
start to fall. There’s an idea for service! Help someone 
in your neighborhood rake leaves. Then report it!  
Last month, myself and 7 fellow Lions from our District 
attended the USA/Canada Lions Leadership Forum in 
Des Moines, Iowa. Plenty of fun and plenty of learning! 
Not only did I learn more about Lionism, but I learned 
other states’ District Governor customs. In Indiana, we 
are privileged to select our blazer color as 2nd VDG’s 
and wear the same blazer all 3 years. Not the case for 
some other states. I enjoyed getting to meet new Lions 
at each meal and seminar. BTW, I spent WAY too much 
money on Forum apparel. In my defense, I picked out 
some sweet, Forum-exclusive polos. We Cultivated 
Lions this year; next year we will be Stampeding into 
Service in Calgary, Canada. 
I encourage everyone to attend the upcoming Cabinet 
meeting. We all benefit when we share ideas with each 
other. I look forward to meeting new Lions. As started 
typing my article, a simple sentence turned into a 
service idea. Everyday tasks could inspire you to come 
up with a new service idea. Our communities need us; 
each one of you makes them shine. Thank you again for 
all you do – you are appreciated! 
 
 
Yours in Lionism, 
1VDG Nick Gonzalez 
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Crown Point Lions 
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Welcome New Members 
 

BASS LAKE: 
MARY HOESEL 

JUDITH LYNN SCUTCHFIELD 
SPONSOR: ROBERT LORENZ  

 
RONALD OWENS 

SPONSOR: MICHAEL SAMACK 
 

CROWN POINT 
CARLA SMOLEK 

SPONSOR: LOUISE MOORE 
 

HAMLET  
LEE NAGAI  

SPONSOR: TIFFANY NAGAI  
BILL BENNETT 

SPONSOR: MITCHELL SEMANS  
 

HANNAH 
LARRY PIOTROWSKI 

SPONSOR: JAMES JESSUP  
 
  
 

LAKES OF THE FOUR SEASONS  
KRISTINE CORONADO  

CLARE MARCOTTE  
SPONSOR: MAURA MARCOTTE 

 
PAUL CORONADO 

SPONSOR: DANIEL MARCOTTE 
 
 

PATRICIA WALL 
SPNOSOR: CHARMAINE GANLEY  

 
WANATAH 

SARAH SATKOSKI 
 

WESTVILLE  
DAVID REED 

SPONSOR: RICHARD FAGG 

MEMBERS THAT HAVE COMPLETED THEIR SERVICE  
 

DOOR VILLAGE 
DONALD OLSON 

 
HANNA 

GREGORY SABOFF 
 

LOWELL 
GERALD DEYOT 

 
RENSSELAER 

LOUIS DE GROOT  
 
 

VALPARAISO 
EDWIN HAMPSON 


